
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

Welcome from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Lots of exciting learning has taken place this week in every class and 

having our youngest pupils join us for their very first lunchtimes has 

been lovely to see! 

Collective Worship has continued to focus on our value of the 

month, Responsibility, in particular our school council. Our new 

councilors have all stood very proudly at the front of the hall and 

been formally introduced to the rest of the school. 

Roald Dahl Day generated some fun and interesting learning 

opportunities for the children and I thoroughly enjoyed debating 

with Cherry blossom class about whether Fantastic Mr Fox should be 

arrested for stealing even if he was trying to feed his family! 

Children will be starting to rehearse Harvest songs and write poems  

of thanks for our Harvest Celebration on the 1st October. As in 

previous years, we kindly request that donations for our Harvest 

boxes come in to school the week beginning 27th September.  

We have started to raise our profile on Twitter this week and today, 

Oak class were retweeted by NRich Maths which definitely caused 

some excitement ! If you do not already follow the school 

@brigstockschool on Twitter, I recommend that you do - it is a great 

way of sharing learning and something that we will all be trying to do 

more of over the coming weeks.  

I am looking forward to finalising our Day 10:10 plans with staff next 

week and sharing more details with the children. 

Have a fantastic weekend, 

Ms Manssen 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming up… 

Harvest Celebration – 1st 

October 

World Mental Health Day – 

10th October 

E- Safety parent worshop – 

19th October 

Attendance this week 

Willow – 88.6% 

Maple –  94.8% 

Cherry blossom – 99.3% 

Oak –      90.8% 

Overall – 94.5% 
 

Learn, Care, Thrive. 

Support for Primary 

Aged Children 

Hope for Families are 

offering handy advice for 

parents with supporting their 

children. Please see posters 

for available online courses. 

These will be emailed out. 

 

 
Well done to everyone who has worked so hard in school this week- it has been good to see so many 

house points awarded.  

HOUSE POINTS THIS WEEK: 

Rockingham Deene Lyveden Fermyn 

133 83 97 
 

79 
 

 

Well done to Rockingham – our winning house this week! 

 



 
 
 

 

 

Reception – Ella C 

For settling in so well to Brigstock School. She has been getting to know her new environment with 

confidence and enthusiasm. 

 

 

Year 1 – Charles  

For being a reflective owl and using the information you have already learned to help you move forward 

with your learning. 

Year 2 – Oliver  

For listening carefully to instructions and always trying to follow them. 

Year 3 – Jesse 

For being a ready bee! Jesse is always listening carefully to instructions and is always ready to begin his 

learning! Brilliant work, Jesse! 

 Year 4 – Carter 

For being a resilient tortoise! Carter always listens carefully and keeps trying even when work feels a little 

tricky. Fabulous work, Carter! 

Year 5 – Emily 

For some using fantastic and ambitious vocabulary this week in your writing. Well done for working hard to 

include pathetic fallacy, personification and amazing adjectives in your work.  

 Year 6 – Louie 

 -For his wonderful written work. It was great to see him so enthusiastic about his writing. He had included: 

successful repetition; alternative words for said; high level vocabulary and a range of sentences types. Well 

done 

Text here 

Stars of the week  

The following pupils are this week’s Star of the Week. 

 School Council and Sports Crew 

New councilors and crew members have been really excited to be given responsibilities and some very 

shiny looking new badges have been spotted!  

Display boards are starting to be updated with information about what the school council is working 

on and how the sports crew will be supporting our lunchtime activities. 

It has been so impressive to see how seriously the children are taking their new roles and also how 

proud of themselves they appear to be!  

Our new School Council members are: Meadow and Oliver (Y1) Euan and Robyn (Y2) Jesse and 

Isabella (Y3) Chloe and Carter (Y4) Ella and Riley.B (Y5) Lucie and Solomon (Y6) 

Our new Sports Crew members are: Jack, Leon, Cass, Riley.S, Louie, Jonah, Ethan, Lili, Lucie, Oakley, 

Ella, Connor, Molly and Charlotte. 

Well done to everyone who showed an interest in becoming a School Council member or Sports crew 

member! 



 
 
 

   

 

PUPIL PREMIUM: 

The pupil premium is additional school funding for disadvantaged children. It is paid 
directly to your child's school to improve the quality of their education. 

Your child's school may be entitled to pupil premium funding if you receive one of the following 
benefits: 

¶ Income Support 
¶ Income Based Job Seekers Allowance 
¶ Child Tax Credit Only (with income up to £16,190) with no element of Working Tax Credit 
¶ National Asylum Seekers Support 
¶ Guarantee Element of the State Pension Credit 
¶ Employment and Support Allowance (income related) 
¶ Universal Credit (income dependant) 

How does my school get the pupil premium for my 
child? 

Infant years: reception, year 1 and year 2 

All children at this age are eligible for free school meals so you will need to apply separately for 
the pupil premium for your child's school. 

Please be aware that a child must reside with the applicant to receive the pupil premium. 

Please click on the following link if you wish to apply:- 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-

education/Pages/pupil-premium.aspx 

 

 
Applying for a Year 7 place in Secondary School for September 2022 
 
The Closing date for applications is 5pm 31st October 2021. You have to apply for all secondary school places. Any 
information we receive from secondary schools, we will pass onto you through online communication or send home 
via Year 6 children. 
 
We would always recommend that you engage in any tours of schools or open evenings to gain a better 
understanding of what each secondary school is offering. 
 
 

Applying for place in Reception in primary and infant schools for September 2022 
 
If your child’s 4th birthday falls between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022, you will need to apply for their 
primary school place to start in September 2022. The closing date for applications is 5pm 15th January 2022. 
 
Please find attached more details regarding the application process. 

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/pupil-premium.aspx
https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/children-families-education/schools-and-education/Pages/pupil-premium.aspx


 
 
 

 

 

This week, we stayed for lunch! There was a lot of excitement when the 

children found out there was pizza and ice lollies on the menu this 

week. The children have done really well to adapt to lunch times with 

the whole school and lots of our class have had opportunities to play 

with their older siblings this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have continued to get to know our environment this week, exploring the different areas and 

selecting resources independently. We spent time outside, building in the rain and using the 

playdough. Inside the classroom, we were mixing our primary colours to see what happened. We 

have also learnt some new sounds this week… m, a, s, d, t. Please keep going over these sounds with 

your children and practise writing them.  

 

 

 

 

  

Willow class 



 
 
 

 
We continue to have a whale of a time in Maple class and realise our love for learning can come in 

many forms. It has been delightful to hear each child respond to stimuli and develop their knowledge 

and understanding drawn out of each other’s interests and experiences. We are getting used to 

routines and expectations and are encouraging each other to look out for the kind and positive things 

we do. Learning to be resilient and patient with ourselves, and others takes time. We are encouraging 

everyone to be independent and will be assigning responsibilities for small tasks next week.  

Hefty Hugh and Lanky Len made a startling splash in our English curriculum as the thieves tried to cut 

the mermaids hair off and escape! Hefty Hugh… wearing a rubber ring… at midnight? It was one 

adventure we were pleased to see turning sour as the ladybird saved the day once again. Those thieves 

are just so shellfish. Our group tasks have been based upon these marvellous stories of Julia Donaldson 

and we even managed to identify characters from last week’s Sharing a Shell in this week’s book too.  

In Year One we have been on listening walks, exploration our outside environment, writing down all 

our finds and creating sentences with them. Building upon the Early Years Curriculum from last year 

we continue to use and develop our knowledge of capital letters, full stops, and question marks. 

In Year Two we are discovering components of a sentence and how these can be extended. We have 

been looking at nouns, verbs, adjectives, and connectives, helping us to create interesting and 

extended sentences.  

In Maths for both Years One and Two, we are following the White Rose Maths scheme and working 

on developing our understanding of number values, sequences, and patterns to 20, 50 and 100. It can 

be quite tricky, and we need to keep practising, however we know that with belief in ourselves we can 

do it!  Creating practical opportunities within the different ability levels helps to consolidate our 

understanding and gives us the confidence we need to build the next steps to success.  

On Tuesday we all discovered that we have an invisible bucket (of feelings) and that we are responsible 

for dipping into or filling this by the way we act towards others and ourselves. For more about this you 

will find the story ‘A bucket full of kindness’ by Carol McCloud and David Messing on YouTube. With 

this in mind, your children have been spotted helping each other, saying positive words of 

encouragement, comforting and smiling to cheer their friends up. How have you filled your bucket 

today?  Speaking of filling buckets, we have been learning about beach combing and discovering 

different crustations (found mostly on the beach in the early hours of the morning). It is fascinating 

how the variety of habitats seem so suited to each creature and the reasons cold, damp, slimy dark 

rocks create the perfect home. Discovering curiosities whilst on holiday is a passion many people 

enjoy. The next time you’re at the seaside, maybe you can fill your bucket with these as well. 

In Science we have been pondering on a variety of objects and deciding whether they are alive, dead 

or have never been alive. There have been many new discoveries and surprises this week in Science 

and we look forward to next week’s lessons and continuing to gain knowledge and understanding of 

the natural world.  In Geography we have been identifying and labelling countries and capital cities in 

the UK and seaside towns that can be reached by public transport. We have been sharing the 

amusements available to holiday makers such as the arcades, donkey rides, music, and fair ground 

rides for example. What is your favourite memory of the seaside? We’d love to know. This project 

involves visiting the historical aspects of the seaside from Victorian times through to today. You’ll hear 

more about this in the weeks ahead. Thanks to all of you who are reading at home and assisting with 

spelling practise and homework. It’s no surprise that ten minutes a day can make a huge difference. 

We all love a story in Maple class and being able to share them is even more special. We hope you all 

have a lovely weekend and look forward to everything we’re going to learn about next week. 

Maple class 



 
 
 

 
This week in English, the children have continued their writing about the founding of Rome – the 

myth of Romulus and Remus. The collected ideas and words to complete an independent write 

about what happened at the River Tiber. Their focus was to ensure they remembered all the 

grammar so far. Brilliant work! 

In maths, Year Three have been using number lines up to 1000 and the Year Fours have been using 

number lines up to 10,000. They had to apply a new strategy to find the missing numbers which was 

a little tricky! 

In science, the children have begun finding out which materials magnets attract. They looked at 

different types of metals to find out what attracts and what repels. 

In topic, the children revisited their work on the Roman Empire to check they had all of the countries 

and then looked at the ruling system to find out about how The Kings, were different to the Republic 

and the Emperors. 

        

 

                                  

 

Cherry blossom class 



 
 
 

 

In maths we have continued to focus on numbers and have worked hard to order and round 

numbers up to one million. The children have applied their understanding by completing reasoning 

and problem solving challenges. 

 

We have continued with our focus on Macbeth and 

written narratives that reflect the Banquet scene. 

The children had specific success criteria to 

complete which included: powerful vocabulary; 

alternative words for said; dialogue with correct 

punctuation; fronted adverbials and the use of 

relative clauses and pronouns- I have been so 

impressed with the fantastic writing that has taken 

place this week.  

 

 

The children have started to explore the different social groups 

within the Shang Dynasty and what life must have been like.  

 

As Monday was Roald Dahl day, the 
children have also completed some 
creative writing based on Georges Marvellous Medicine. We have used skills such as, alliteration, 
rhyming couplets, repetition and onomatopoeia to create a fabulous potion. Great job!  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Oak class 


